(
1

	INTERNATIONAL TELECOMMUNICATION UNION
Telecommunication
Standardization Bureau


	



Geneva, 30 June 2004
	Ref:
	TSB Circular 245
COM 4/Y-HC

	
	

	Tel:
	+41 22 730 5970

	Fax:
	+41 22 730 5853

	E-mail:
	tsbsg4@itu.int 





	-
To Administrations of Member States 


of the Union;

-
To ITU-T Sector Members

Copy:

-
To ITU-T Associates;

-
To the Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of


Study Group 4;

-
To the Director of the Telecommunication


Development Bureau;

-
To the Director of the Radiocommunication

Bureau
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	Proposed deletion of ITU-T Recommendation Q.834.2 agreed to by Study Group 4 at its meeting on 7 May 2004


Dear Sir/Madam,

1
At the request of the Chairman of Study Group 4, Telecommunication management, including TMN, I have the honor to inform you that this Study Group, in its meeting from 
26 April to 7 May 2004, agreed to delete ITU-T Recommendation Q.834.2, in accordance with the provisions of Recommendation A.8, § 8.2, of WTSA (Montreal, 2000). 12 Member States and 24 Sector Members participated in the meeting and there was no objection to this agreement.

2
Annex 1 gives information about this agreement, including an explanatory summary about the reasons for the deletion.

3
Having regard to the provisions of Recommendation A.8, § 8.2, I should be grateful if you would inform me by 2400 hours UTC on 30 September 2004 whether your Administration/organization approves or rejects this deletion.


Should any Member States or Sector Members be of the opinion that deletion should not be accepted, they should advise their reasons for disapproving and the matter would be referred back to the Study Group.

4
After the above-mentioned deadline (30 September 2004), the Director of TSB will notify, in a circular, the result of the consultation. This information will also be published in the ITU Operational Bulletin.

Yours faithfully,

H. Zhao
Director of the Telecommunication
Standardization Bureau

Annex: 1

Annex 1

(to TSB Circular 245)

At its recent meeting, SG 4 agreed to the deletion of Recommendation Q.834.2 (ATM-PON requirements and managed entities for the network view) based on the following rationale:

The new version of Recommendation Q.834.1"ATM-PON requirements and managed entities for the network and network element views", approved by Study Group 4 on 12 June 2004 under the ITU‑T Recommendation A.8 procedure replaces the contents of previous Recommendations Q.834.1 and Q.834.2. 

Recommendation Q.834.2 shall therefore be deleted.
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